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PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Steve Bannon called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. 

The listing of agenda items are those reasonably anticipated by the chair, which may be discussed at the meeting.  Not all items listed may in fact be discussed, and other items not listed may be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law.  This meeting is being recorded by CTSB and will be broadcast at a later date.  Minutes will be transcribed and made public, as well as added to our website, www.bhrsd.org once approved.

Members of the audience may also be recording.  

STUDENT MEMBER

Mr. Bannon welcomed Joe Grachmal as Student member this evening.

MINUTES – 
November 20, 2014
Mr. Bannon presented the November 20, 2014 meeting minutes for approval.

Mr. Weston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fields to approve the meeting minutes of November 20, 2014.
Unanimous approval.

TREASURERS REPORT – None

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

a) Good News Item(s)

Monument Valley Regional Middle School

Principal Ben Doren reported the following good news items:
· Monument Valley is currently entering the second semester.  There have been some big rotations taking place for students in Exploratory Programs, moving from Art to Tech, to Music and Theater. 
· Monument Valley recently received an innovation grant to work on Make A Space for the middle school, as well as a great collaboration around the arts, Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics.  There are already plans for the end of the third quarter and the beginning of the fourth quarter in making things.  One program will be called Future Cities where students will envision what the future may be like.  

· PBIS, the positive behavior program at Monument Valley, every other Wednesday during “X” period advisory is held in the 6th, 7th and 8th grade with activities in the 5th grade.  In advisory in 7th grade discussion was around why school is important to us.  There was also discussion around learning styles, kinesthetic, auditory and visual.  The whole point of the program is to get students to think about who they are academically and social/emotional as well.  Students participate in smaller groups of about 10 to 12 kids.   
Mr. Fields stated he was speaking with some middle school teachers who said there was some pre-PARCC testing done in December.  Mr. Doren stated it was not a pre-PARCC assessment.  The PARCC Assessment is based on the common core, and the assessment administered is based on the common core, but so is the curriculum.  Monument Valley takes pride in preparing students for the Massachusetts and national standards.  These assessments are just the opposite of the PARCC Assessment.  The PARCC Assessment is a summative assessment leveled on a grade and will tell us whether a 6th grader is performing at 6th grade standards.  This assessment given is really exciting for students because they are computer adaptive assessments.  A 7th grader starts at a 7th grade level, and for instance, in the Math test, they are zooming up into algebraic and abstract reasoning and measurements, but definitely going lower on Geometry, so the assessment will give us those levels on students.  A 7th grader could be performing on a 9th grade level in some areas and a 5th or 6th grade level in other areas.  This is really important information for teachers to have so they can adjust teaching for that student.  The same thing happens with the reading level.  They are very different from the PARCC Assessment because they are formative assessments.  They allow teaching staff to understand children over time.  These assessments are administered several times a year, very similar to assessments that are given in the elementary school.  It is a very important step that we took, following a year and one-half implementation.  Mr. Doren stated there has been no pre-PARCC Assessments given.  Monument Valley did pilot the PARCC Assessment last year as part of the State national program.  Mr. Fields stated it was pointed out to him that it was unclear to every child when, if ever, the test would ever be finished.  There was no indication of progress.  There was no end to the number of questions.  Several students commented in frustration that they were being given easier and easier questions, but they still kept getting them wrong.  Students were asking when the test would end.  Another component was the teacher was worried about what data that is not being collected.  They were worried about decisions that would be made with data that is inadequate or misleading.  The teacher was wondering how they would continue to create an enjoyable and engaging classroom when less and less of their professional life is engaging or enjoyable.  Mr. Field asked Mr. Doren to comment on what was, at least in the eyes of a couple of teachers, a very frustrating experience for students.  In some cases students were crying because the test never ended.  

Mr. Dillon stated he appreciates Mr. Fields passion in this area, and as a former teacher he understands this more deeply than other people, but from a process perspective, while it is important to gather information Mr. Dillon would be really concerned if a situation were set up unintentionally and inadvertently where folks that work for Mr. Doren who he is responsible to evaluate and support are coming to Mr. Fields about things instead of him.  Mr. Fields stated this conversation took place during a basketball game and he does not like to blindside people.  The opportunity has arisen because Mr. Doren is here tonight.  Mr. Fields stated he does not like to go into school buildings, he does not do anything like that.  He never did anything like that when he was a Finance Committee member.  He would like to hopefully bring this back to a conversation where we could talk about this.  It seemed there was some concern about how the students were reacting to this assessment.  Mr. Fields stated his concern is the testing for the PARCC, how are parents made aware of it, and there is also parental concern around this testing.  Mr. Dillon stated it may make sense to have an assessment discussion over several meetings.  We could share what we are doing and what the State is asking us to do.  There has been some writing in the media about the NEASC grant and how we are looking at different kinds of assessments.  This is a national debate and a complicated discussion.  Mr. Dillon believes it would make sense to lay out the many things that are going on.  Mr. Fields stated he is fine with that.  Mr. Doren stated he would be happy to talk about it.  Mr. Doren stated this is something new, it is very exciting, but like all new things it will work for many students, but will not work for everybody.  He would hope that we have a collaborative community that talks about it and we make adjustments.  We are not an absolutist community.  We try things, we adjust and adapt and innovate.                 

Monument Mountain Regional High School

Joe Grachmal reported the following good news items:
· The Monument Linguistics Club competed in a competitive exam with many other clubs on a national level.  We do not have the results back yet, but will keep you all posted.
· The second semester started this Monday.

· Sports teams are doing phenomenally well.  Monument is having a wonderful winter season in every sport, swimming, hickey, girls’ basketball, etc.

Joe Grachmal reported on his work with the State Student Advisory Council, which he serves as Chairman of Western Massachusetts, and also the Governor Statewide Youth Council, which has recently seen a Governor transition.  A couple of weeks ago Joe attended Governor Patrick’s portrait unveiling.  It is a very nice portrait, completed by the same artist who did portraits for Bill and Hillary Clinton.  Following the unveiling Joe was able to go up and meet the Governor and speak to him for a few minutes about Western Massachusetts.  

Later that week as a member of the Governor’s Statewide Youth Council, Joe was able to have a front row position at Governor Patrick’s Lone Walk, and was able to shake his hand on the way out of the State House.  It truly was a momentous ceremony.  He was able to see him walk all the way from the top of the grand staircase out the front doors of the State House, which are very rarely opened.  The next day Joe was able to see Governor Baker.  That was also very exciting, watching him usher in a new era.  With regard to the Governor’s Statewide Youth Council Joe has had the privilege of being selected by the Governor’s office for a second term, becoming the first member in its six year history to be brought back for consecutive terms.  Joe is very excited to have this opportunity to be able to see the differences between the Patrick administration and the Baker administration.  

b) Capital Update
Mr. Soule stated the Capital Asset Plan distributed this evening is the document created last year and enhanced this year, and will be the document that will inform the work that he is responsible for and some of the purchasing that will be done over the next 12 to 15 months.

The comprehensive maintenance plan is explained in this document, along with the intended mission and what the district believes in trying to maintain the building and the reasons for those beliefs.  Action steps are listed.  The staffing plan is there.  Mr. Soule stated he is happy to report his staff is back to full staff in regard to what is necessary and appropriately to care for the district buildings.  At the bottom of Page 5 is the description of appropriate custodial coverage, and is currently functioning on an average of 21,000 square feet per custodian.  The high school is currently at 22,200.  The middle school is at 20,750 and the elementary school is at 22,000.  Mr. Soule stated the recommendation in the industry is around 18,000 square feet per Custodian.  He is much more comfortable with the present square foot numbers then he has been in previous years.

The existing equipment in each of the three school buildings is inventoried and listed, the overall condition of that equipment and the periodic maintenance that happens on all of it, along with preventive maintenance that takes place.  A replacement schedule is also included.  Some of the items highlighted in yellow are items that were accomplished in this current fiscal year.  The trucks are on order and should be delivered any day.  When those trucks arrive the ones that are highlighted will be disposed of.  The district also replaced one of the main mowers this past summer.  Also, the waste water filters were replaced, which was a large purchase.  The first set of filters served the district for 9 years.  A professional has told Mr. Soule most filters last approximately 6 or 7 years, so the district maintained their filters well over the years.  It is not recommended that we push it that far again.  One of the compressors in the chiller was replaced this past summer.  New fiber was run from the high school to the elementary school.  A very simple and inexpensive fix was found for the geo-thermal return wells outside of the middle school.
Mr. Soule stated for the upcoming proposed capital budget the district will be looking for monies to replace the track at the high school, to repair some very significant cracks on the tennis courts, and replacement of 14 doors to the exterior at the high school that are very difficult to close and secure.  When those doors are replaced they will be replaced to current code, with auto open buttons and making one set of doors on the east side of the building security access so staff with FOB devices can access the building through those doors.

Mr. Soule stated those are the highlights in regard to the plan.  He stated he would be happy to answer any questions the Committee may have. 
Mr. Bradway asked Mr. Soule to go into a bit more detail regarding the additional staffing at the middle school, and whether previously building needs had not been addressed adequately with less staffing.  Mr. Soule responded when there are two Custodians in the evening there is enough time to clean all of the bathrooms, remove all the trash, vacuum high traffic areas and hallways, but beyond that not much else is able to be completed.  There is no maintenance being done.  The school district has made a good move and has made a firm statement through previous budgets in the area of custodial and maintenance funding.  It is evident.  The high school is 48 years old and many who visit are surprised the building is that old.  That is a tribute to the commitment of the district and the towns to maintain their buildings.  The staff work very hard and they do pay attention to the little things.  When there are only two people on trying to cover 83,000 square feet over 8 hours you are not able to get to the little things.  If you have a dirty building then the people who are in it are going to treat it in that manner.    

c) Graduation and Drop Out Rate (embargoed until Tuesday 1/27/15

Mr. Dillon stated the graduation rate went up dramatically, which is a testament to the whole school district, but also to Marianne and the staff at MMRHS.  The four year adjusted rate is 96.2% and the dropout rate remained relatively low at 1%.  The graduation rate is much higher than the State average and the dropout rate is much lower than the State average.  The trend over the last six years has been very positive.  Last year the graduation rate was 92.3%, so the jump from 92% to 96% is significant.  The dropout rate was 1% also last year.  About 6 or 7 years ago the dropout rate hit a high of 6% or 7%, and that has come down nicely.  They are doing great things at the high school.  Mr. Weston inquired whether there has been a concerted effort to achieve this or is this just a by-product of good administration and teaching?  Mr. Dillon stated he believes it to be both.  When one looks at the high school, the one thing that stands out at the high school is the relationships that the professional educators have with young people.  Those kinds of relationships are the things that drive dropout rates down.  Students have left and come back and staff do all they can to meet them where they are.  Mrs. Young stated when staff speak with students as Freshman we try to impress upon them that the average high school career is four years.  Some students may need five.  Some students may finish in three.  What Mrs. Young has seen in her career are students who are able to excel in school at a quicker pace, when we don’t open doors for them they leave because they are bored and they move on.  They accomplish great things, but they still withdraw from school and go on to further their education without a diploma, and that is considered a drop out by the State.  Or, they struggle and they think they have to finish in four years or they will be considered failures, so they leave, and that is considered a drop out by the State.  Monument tries to start to let students know early on that the four year path does not fit everyone, so everyone works with students in a way that helps each individual student earn that diploma and have a plan in place for after high school.  That attitude and the tone is what starts the conversation and creates the environment where students feel they are recognized for who they are and that their learning styles are respected.  If a student does choose to drop out we tell students this is still their school.  If they withdraw from school, we want them to know they are welcome to come back and finish their diploma.  We have had a couple of students in the last couple of years who have left and returned, and finished their diploma.  That is why the adjusted cohort is really important.

Mr. Weston inquired how a student who leaves to attend Simon’s Rock is categorized.  Mrs. Young stated if a student withdraws from Monument to attend Simon’s Rock it is a withdrawal from Monument, but we can then say they are registered at another high school, even if it is private.  What Monument students have always been able to do is participate in an Alternate Senior year or an Alternate Junior year, which means they continue to be enrolled at Monument Mountain, but they are taking their courses at Simon’s Rock.  Families can opt for an Alternate Junior or Senior year, and if they do so they stay enrolled at Monument, but are not eligible for any financial aid because the tax-based funds are already paying for them to be enrolled at Monument.  If a student needs financial aid they have to withdraw from Monument to be eligible for federal loans.  This does not affect our dropout rate.  If a student leaves Monument and they enroll in a GED course or they do not enroll in any other school that is considered a drop out.

d) Berkshire Health Group Update

Sharon Harrison reported the district is a member of the Berkshire Health Group, a self-funded health insurance group with members participating from municipalities, as well as school districts.  There are 13 voting members.  There are also many, many other members.  For example, there is a Berkshire County group that represents many of the smaller towns such as Otis, etc.  Every year at this time the rates are set for the upcoming year.  The rates were set on Monday.  $1,000,000 of reserve funds was used towards the new rates.  The group has been using $3,000,000 over the past 3 or 4 years, and now the group is down to being able to use $1,000,000 of reserve funds.  The rates have increased substantially for next year.  The active plan rates increased by 15%.  The Medex plans are going up 5.4%, and the dental plans are going up 4.5%.  The Finance Subcommittee had heard some of this information before and were concerned about the impact on what they had already seen in the proposed operating budget.  Because of the way the budget is developed, a projected increase is added to the total amount budgeted.  Every plan is projected to increase by the same amount and because of that there is an adequate amount in the proposed budget to cover these increases.

Following approval of the proposed budget, the rate is then adjusted for active employees and retirees beginning in April.  The summer months are charged beginning in April, so the district is paying in advance for the summer months.   

Sharon Harrison stated the GIC is in a very, very deep hole.  They are looking at some serious changes around deductibles, copayments and pharmacy along with a large percentage increase on top of that for next year.  As large as the increase is for next year from the Berkshire Health Group, there were two years with no increases, so we are still in a good place.  We are not alone in this, but the Berkshire Health Group has been doing pretty well given what has been happening throughout the rest of the State in regard to rate increases.  Mr. Dohoney believes it might be useful once the budget process is complete to get those numbers and sit down, look at them and have a discussion.  

Mr. Fields inquired what the ratio of what active employees pay and what retirees pay.  Mrs. Harrison stated the ratio of contribution is the same for active and retired employees.  For the HMO the ratio is 82.5/17.5.  The PPO is 72.5/ 27.5 and Blue Choice is 75/25.  Medex is 85.5/14.5.

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS

a) Policy Committee

There will be a meeting of the Policy Committee on February 3, 2015 at 5:30PM at the District Office.

b) Buildings & Grounds Subcommittee

Mr. Bradway reported the Committee had a meeting yesterday at 5:00PM and discussed a number of topics at the elementary school.  

· Ice concerns on the playground were discussed, however, given the temperature and weather and the fact that the playground is built in an area with an extremely high water table, it is very difficult to do anything about it right now.  The Committee will look into possible options to resolve the problem when the weather is warmer.  

· There was also discussion about the fiber optic system that was replaced between the elementary school and the high school, in terms of replacing the fiber optic, but it was found the quality of the fiber optic within the elementary school is sub-standard and needs to be replaced.  Mr. Soule has looked into replacing it in an efficient and effective way during the school year, but that is not going to happen.  Replacement will be made during the summer.  When that work is done the high school and the elementary school systems will have to be brought down temporarily.  

· The middle school gym lamps will be re-lamped during the February vacation.  This entails replacing all the bulbs and also doing some work on the ballast.  Similar work for the elementary school will be scheduled for the same period of time in 2016.  

· At the high school we have spoken about 7 or 8 water leaks that exist in the roof at any given time.  Right now there are 4 very active leaks in the back hallway area.  Mr. Soule has recommended to the Committee that the district hire a company to investigate these leaks and to apply patches to resolve those problems.  

· The Committee also reviewed the Capital Assets Plan, which was presented this evening by Mr. Soule.

· At the high school there was also discussion around some work on the grounds, that was presented back in the fall.  Down at the lower fields there is a main access road that goes back to the property.  The grounds crew has installed a parking lot there and are also performing work on the access road.  This spring they will be fencing in the access road and parking lot and putting gravel down and installing some signage.  The reason for this is to provide accessible parking in that area, as well as some temporary, short-term parking for Booster Clubs and coaches to be able to go down and drop things of, etc.  Mr. Soule will be working with the Great Barrington Conservation Commission to look at what options exist for installing port-a-potties at the baseball field. 

· The facilities crew will be working on installing two score boards that will be located at the lower field area, one at the Varsity baseball field and the other one at the Varsity softball field.  This work will be performed in-house using available funds.

· The waste water treatment plant was discussed.  All of the testing for the waste water treatment is out sourced, and the company we work with had missed the deadline for completing a test.  Although that test was performed and did pass, by law a letter must be sent to the families alerting them that the deadline was missed, but the test did pass.  Mr. Bannon inquired whether there is a monetary penalty to the company.  Mr. Bradway stated no.

· Mr. Soule is looking to move to a company out of Williamstown by the name of Usource to assist us in improving our rates for the last 6 months of our electricity power agreement.  This company has a track record that shows consistently lower rates then what we have been receiving with the current provider.  If and when the solar project goes through in Great Barrington, what that would mean is Berkshire Hills would receive a 22% credit on the discounted rate received from Usource.    
c) Superintendent’s Evaluation Subcommittee

Mr. Weston reported he and Mr. Dillon had a meeting last Friday.  Mr. Dillon is working on preparing the document necessary for the Committee to begin moving forward with the evaluation process.  
d) Technology Subcommittee

Mr. Bradway reported the Committee held a meeting last Thursday, the 22nd.  Discussion was around:

· The IT staff is currently short the Director position.  There is currently two full-time staff.  We had a back log of approximately 200 Help Desk tickets, which are all currently caught up.  Staff has been working very hard to stay current.  

· The district has been faced with a number of challenges with the implementation of Power School, but we are working to engage the folks who developed Power School to come out to the district for a week in February to assist in resolving outstanding issues.

· There was discussion around the district and school websites.  There have been challenges around getting specific content needed, either updating old content or getting new content, and there have also been some logistical issues around the calendar, which have now been resolved.  The goal is to gather all the content necessary for the websites by February 6th and will get that loaded out to the respective websites.

· There was discussion around the continued plan to transition from Outlook to Google Gmail with the intent of making that transition by August 1st.  This will not be “hard fast” transition, but it will be announced the intention is to transition by August 1st, but Outlook will continue to be maintained for a period of time so people will have ample time to make the transition as smooth as possible.  Mr. St. Peter inquired whether the Committee is looking to employ any “add ons” of the Google Gmail platform.  Mr. Bradway stated he believes that is already in place.  The Google package for schools already has that built in.
e) Finance Subcommittee

Mr. Dohoney stated the meeting on Tuesday was cancelled due to the snowstorm.  The agenda had been to review the information from the Berkshire Health Group, which was presented this evening.  The Committee continues to work on the budget, which will be presented to the Committee as a whole very shortly.

PERSONNEL REPORT

Mr. Bannon stated a Personnel Report was included in the Committee packet.
	 Position:
	Date:
	Stipend:

	Certified Appointments:

	Russell, Tammy
	Special Education Teacher Gr. 5-8 - Middle School


	1/5/2015
	MA Step 8 ($53,427) pro-rated

	Non-Certified Appointments:

	Jenny, Scott
	Head Building Custodian
	12/2/2014
	$20.59/hr. - 8/hr/day-workday 8.5 per day



	Extra-Curricular Appointments:

	(all 2014-2015 unless otherwise noted)



	Monument Mountain Regional High School

	Piazzo, Stephen
	Assistant Girls Track Coach
	Stipend: $2,372



	Extra-Curricular Appointments - grant-funded :

	(all 2014-2015 unless otherwise noted)


	Fund Source

	Monument Mountain Regional High School

	Marzotto, Becky
	Best Buddies 
	(25115)
	Stipend: $750



	Kennedy, Kelly
	Best Buddies 
	(25115)
	Stipend: $750




BUSINESS OPERATIONS – None

EDUCATION NEWS – None

OLD BUSINESS – None

NEW BUSINESS

a) GB21 Presentation
Mr. Bannon stated the Great Barrington group, GB21, has requested to make a presentation.  They will present to the Committee for 15 minutes.

Karen Christensen introduced herself, Ron Banks, and Vivian Olaski.  Ms. Christensen thanked the Committee for the opportunity to present.  She realizes the Committee has seen the basic text of the petition that has been circulating, which is only the beginning of the story they want to tell and the conversation they desire to have with the Committee.  There are approximately 150 signatures on the petition.  
Ms. Christensen has resided in Great Barrington for many years.  She was also a member of the BHRSD Committee for many years, so she has some idea of meeting content and the challenges faced by the Committee.  She is the mother of two Berkshire Hills students.  Her son is a proud graduate of MMHS and Simon’s Rock.  Her daughter did not graduate from MMRHS, as she attended Simon’s Rock beginning in 9th grade.

A substantial number of people in the Great Barrington community voted against the proposal to renovate MMRHS, twice.  First, a no vote in 2013 against the project, and even larger numbers voted “no” in 2014, in spite of the fact that enormous energy had been devoted by numerous community members, parents and others, to educate the community on the proposed project.  A considerable majority of the people in Great Barrington did not agree, and in fact felt insulted by seeing an almost identical project being brought back to the voters almost a year later.  This is one area that needs to be addressed.  Hopefully the Committee has heard loud and clear how the citizens of Great Barrington felt about that.  Ms. Christensen believes the Committee felt they did not have an alternative option to bring back to the voters.  There was much acrimonious debate before that vote.  We saw people who had been friends no longer speaking to each other.  This is not a situation that anyone was comfortable with.

Following the November 4th vote, many community members believed the plan before us was a very bad idea for three main reasons, too expensive, far too long a commitment without any real sense of where education should be going here and what the demographic trends were that need to be dealt with, and that Great Barrington was carrying too much of the weight for funding.  We did not want to see nothing happen, or to see the acrimony to continue.  We want to pull together with you and our neighbors.  So we got together and discussed what we believed next steps should be.  This is what the petition was born out of.  What should we ask for?  What should we encourage?  What should we be willing to get behind?  The petition comes from a very positive place.  A place where we didn’t want to see nothing happen and we didn’t want to see ongoing conflict.  
GB21 is not just about the schools.  There are many concerns and people participating with GB21 who are involved in many other issues.  It is about sustainable development here in the Berkshires.  The first point on the petition is that we need a master plan, a strategic plan for education in the Berkshires that takes into account sustainability.  Economic sustainability and environmental sustainability.  

Vivian Olaski stated she wanted to express her appreciation to Committee members for their dedication and time given to the School Committee.  She has served on the Great Barrington Master Plan Committee so she understands their dedication.  

She explained that her involvement with the planning committee in Great Barrington, along with a professional background as an educator leads her to plead for the Committee’s urgent action on the GB21 citizens’ petition.  Focusing on the first item on the petition:

· Create a strategic “Master Plan” for the Berkshire Hills Regional School District that takes account of short- and long-term (1) educational goals, (2) student population forecasts, and (3) financial priorities.
The planning process should tap into the willingness of citizens in the district, many of whom have signed the petition, to offer their skills to assist.  Everyone realizes this is a big job.  For the sake of students, please encourage broader participation beyond just those parents participating in the PTA.  

She is not suggesting an exhaustive planning process like was undertaken in the Master Plan Committee.  Instead there are a variety of more time efficient methods.  For example, as a member of the Great Barrington Agricultural Committee she took part in a statewide planning on food and agriculture.  In 5 hours, one session, the group was able to come up with a very productive plan for a new initiative.  This process benefited from a technique called appreciative inquiry.  Participants draw on positive experiences and focus on existing strengths, new opportunities and future aspirations, along with ways to achieve results.  Another effective method is dynamic facilitation.  This is known as a choice creating process.  Dynamic facilitation assists organizations, businesses and communities transform polarization into creative collaboration and greater systemic understanding.  

There are people and resources in this community willing to work with and help the School Committee move forward with positive planning.  GB21 wants to cooperate with you and help you gain support throughout the community to assist the district advance leading edge education with fair share taxation.

In conclusion, before moving ahead with capital expenditures, will the School Committee consider involving the broader community beyond the PTA in collaborative planning processes?  

Ron Banks stated he has learned much about the high school and renovation process.  Mr. Banks thanked the Committee for their work and what they provide to students, working on issues around dropout rates and issues around testing.  As was stated, some of the many reasons people voted against the high school renovation project was because they couldn’t afford the property tax increases or because they felt the funding of the project at the high school was unfair between students that come into our district from other districts or from within our district from other member towns.  When the negotiation with the Farmington River School Distract around tuition came up, Mr. Banks had previously stated we should put our foot down and demand more money.  When he sat here a month or two ago and listened to your experience in negotiating with them he realized there wasn’t much of a floor to put our foot down on in asking for more money.  We feel and we know an education here is worth about $15,000 per year, plus or minus bussing, etc.  The Farmington River district, along with Richmond felt it was worth $7,000.  They will raise it 3% or 4% per year, when our $15,000 is going up 4% or 5% per year.  $7,000 increasing by 3% will not catch up with $15,000 increasing by 5%.  It was stated at this meeting that possibly some of these districts do not share our values.  They do not want to pay what it costs to run these schools.  Our district needs to make a decision.  Our tuition partners have a three year contract.  Before we plan another renovation or construct project we need to ask those partners whether they are in or whether they are out.  If they want to be in “pony up, share the expense and they can be “in”.  If they do not want to be in they do not have to.  There are other school districts who will take them in for $7,000 per year.  We believe our education is worth $15,000, and they believe it is worth $7,400 per year.  We are doing this based on the cost of delivering education, and they are looking at it as shopping around.  

Mr. Banks believes much thought needs to go into this.  He has heard talk that the district would like them as partners, but they do not treat us as partners with respect. 
WRITTEN COMMUNICATION 
Mr. Bannon distributed and read a letter received from Dana Dapolito:

“I collected more than 50 of the signatures on the petition that will be presented on January 29th.  In doing so I spoke to many GB taxpayers.  Some people called me and some people I called.  Some people could afford to pay the higher taxes and some people were thinking of selling their houses before all the new taxes hit their bill.  Most people had no children of school age, but a few had children or grandchildren in the district.  
From talking with these people I learned no one was anti-education.  Everyone wanted safe, warm, nurturing schools for our children.  However, no one wanted another vote on a similar high school expansion project until there were changes in the system.  It seems reasonable for the School Committee to work with Great Barrington citizens to reach an accord whereby necessary repairs can be made at the high school, but the Great Barrington taxpayers do not shoulder 70% of the capital expenditure to renovate and expand a high school with a student capacity of close to twice as many students as there are district students.  
The questions of choice in and tuition in students nearly always come up.  In my research I spoke to people who thought the program was good for us when we built the two lower schools and some who did not, but that as it may, population and economics are different now and it no longer makes sense to educate out of district students at a fraction of operating costs with no contribution to capital expenditures.  Nearly everyone thought the choice in program should be immediately suspended, or even better, eliminated.  
We are not receiving enough tuition for the tuition in students.  We receive roughly half the operating costs, and again, none of the capital costs for sending students to our high school.  Residents feel we need to let these districts know when their current three-year contract is up they will have to pay the total operating cost per pupil to attend our high school.  If they agree we can plan to accommodate, if they do not we do not need such a large school.  
In my mind all my conversations sedgeway into the residents’ opinion that we need to have a master plan regarding the size of a renovated school, among other things.  I would like to request this letter be read into the School Committee record meeting on January 29th.
Thank you,

Dana Dapolito

34 Castle Hill Avenue

PUBLIC COMMENT –None

Mr. Dohoney made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weston to adjourn the public meeting at 8:15PM.

Unanimous approval.
______________________________








Debra E. Brazie, Recorder








______________________________








Secretary
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